Geauga County Board of Elections
REGULAR MEETING
[bookmark: _GoBack]Thursday, January 17, 2019
Minutes

	The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ed Ryder at 9:09 a.m.  Present were Mr. Dennis Pavella, Mrs. Joan Windnagel, Mrs. Janet Carson, Director Deborah Reiter and Deputy Director Dorothy Stange.
	Mr. Pavella made a motion to approve the Minutes of December 6, 2018.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.  
	Mrs. Windnagel made a motion to approve the Minutes of December 11, 2018.  Mr. Pavella seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.
	Mr. Pavella made a motion to approve the Minutes of December 12, 2018 with a correction to the time of adjournment from 3:00 p.m. to 12:00 pm.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion noting the change in adjournment.  All voted: Aye.
	Mr. Pavella made a motion to approve payment of the following bills:
		Kenston Community Education		144.00
		Mayfield Church			350.00
		Quill					177.81
		Chardon Oil				  79.89
		Richards Maple Products		  50.00
		Neopost				261.00
		Persistence of Vision, Inc.	           1,751.38 
		Scott Daisher				618.98
		Michelle Lane				339.60
		Nora McGinnis				765.01
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Nancy McArthur			869.50
		Deborah M. Reiter			873.10
		Joan A. Windnagel			545.22
		Dorothy Stange				402.87
		Dennis Pavella				562.13
		Janet Carson				908.78
		Edward Ryder				772.04
	Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.
	The Board discussed the billing for two entities, Russell Township Park and Russell Citizens Park which had issues on the November, 2018 General Election ballot.  Per revised code 3501.17(k), Russell township is responsible for both issues.
	Mr. Pavella made a motion to approve the Chargebacks for the November, 2018 General Election in the amount of $31,306.38 which will go into our Election Revenue Fund.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.
	The Board reviewed Directive 2018-42 and after some discussion, Mr. Pavella made a motion to hold the Appointments to the Board of Elections and Board’s Reorganizational meeting on March 5, 2018 at 9:00 a.m.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.  With that determined, Mr. Pavella made a motion to cancel the February 21, 2019 meeting.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.
	The Director reviewed with the Board that the Voter Registration is going well with Triad after the eight days of intermittent training.  
	The Board felt the REO classes and the graduate class at the OAEO conference were very good and meeting some of the new faces from the Secretary of State’s office was very good.  The sessions were very informative and the vendor time was well spent.
	The Director received an email from ES&S with regard to termination of contract and she will be sending a follow-up letter.  The 
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Board also discussed with the Director the legislation passed regarding Board pay increases which is approximately a1.75% increase per 807.55.
	Director Reiter reported that we had 1717 cancellations per Triad and also that we would be needing ten scanners for entering our bar codes to access Triad’s EVIS system. This allows for a two-step verification process.
	Mrs. Carson made a motion to purchase ten scanners at a price not to exceed $150 each.    Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.
	In talking with the Triad representatives about PEO’s it was suggested that some counties have their subs report to the office on election morning and then if we need them we can place them from our office instead of calling them at home and waiting until they can get to the polling location.  It is something to consider.
	The Director received a report from Dell in regards to some of the high priority issues of cybersecurity that need to be addressed.  Director Reiter will contact our IT department to set up a meeting.
	Deputy Director Stange reported that we are all learning our new system one step at a time with the Triad reps.  We also need to check into the speed in which our computers are processing information.  The Deputy Director requested a new printer and the Director or Deputy Director will get pricing.
	Mrs. Windnagel made a motion at 11:35 to go into Executive Session for the purpose of Employee Compensation per ORC. 121.22(G)(1).   Mrs. Carson seconded the motion.  Mrs. Windnagel, Aye, Mrs. Carson, Aye, Mr. Pavella, Aye and Mr. Ryder, Aye.  The Director and Deputy Director were requested to be present.  After some discussion, the Chairman asked the Director and Deputy Director to leave the meeting.   Mr. Pavella made a motion at 12:40 to come out of Executive Session.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  Mr.Ryder Aye, Mr. Pavella, Aye.  Mrs. Carson, Aye and Mrs. Windnagel, Aye. 
	Mr. Pavella made a motion to increase Scott Daisher’s salary to $48,000 a year and Michelle Lane’s salary to $53,400 a year.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.
	Mr. Pavella made a motion to increase the Seasonal Temporary Part Time employees to $14.00 per hour.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.
	Mr. Pavella made a motion to increase the Director and Deputy Director’s salary by three percent.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.
	The Board requested that the staff have weekly meetings for information and any scheduling that has to be done or has been done, etc.  Also, the Deputy Director should look for computer classes.
	Mr. Pavella made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mrs. Windnagel seconded the motion.  All voted: Aye.

Next meeting- March 5, 2019 at 9:00 a.m.  Re-Organizational Meeting and Special Meeting.
	    
